PROPERTY LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

10th April, 2012

Meeting commenced:
3:00 p.m.
"
ended:
3.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor David Lancaster - in the Chair

Councillors Peter Connor (item detailed in Minute 104(c) only) and John   Ferguson  
Paul Walker - Strategic Director of Sustainable Regeneration 

Ben Dolan - Strategic Director of Environment and Community Safety

Martin Vickers - Strategic Director of Customer and Support Services


David Horsler - Head of Service, Change Management


Dave Norbury - Associate Director, Urban Vision 


Mark Smith - Asset Management Officer

Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services Adviser
101.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Norbert Potter, Richard Wynne, Rob Pickering, Peter Openshaw and Graham Edge. 
102.
MINUTES

The Minutes of the briefing held on 27th March 2012 were agreed as a correct record. 
103.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC 

RESOLVED:  THAT under Section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972 the public be excluded from the meeting following items of business as detailed in Minute 104 below, on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the relevant paragraphs of schedule 12a to the Act.
104.
DECISIONS TAKEN UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY

Reports were submitted on the following matters, which were dealt with as indicated by the Deputy Leader of the Council, in accordance with the powers delegated to him in the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council’s Scheme of delegation.

(a) 10-12 Encombe Place, Salford 
RESOLVED:  THAT, having taken into account the fact the proposals include the best consideration the Council can secure has been achieved, together with guarantees as to the type of future tenants, approval be given to the provisionally agreed head of terms for the disposal of 10-12 Encombe Place, Salford and the Strategic Director for Customer and Support Services be authorised to complete any necessary legal formalities

(b) 595 Liverpool Road, Cadishead 
RESOLVED:  THAT approval be given to the declaration of the former CAB Office, 595 Liverpool Road, Cadishead as being surplus to the City Council’s requirements, advising Urban Vision accordingly and the property be disposed by auction, following the relocation of the current tenants.
(c) Development Agreement - Charlestown and Lower Kersal 
(Joint decision with the Housing Lead Member) 

RESOLVED: 
(1) THAT the development framework agreement for Charlestown/Lower Kersal be terminated and the Strategic Director for Customer and Support Services be authorised to deal with all arising legal matters.




(2)
THAT the Strategic Director for Sustainable Development be authorised to investigate alternative options for the development of the Whit Lane site.  
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